REGULAR MEETING

TARENTUM RECREATION BOARD

AUGUST 25, 2020

The meeting at 6:30 p.m., was opened and the pledge of allegiance led by President Carrie Fox.

Board members attending were: Carrie, Becky May, Loraine White, Hugh Fox and Barbara Magnetta. Tim Rapp did come in at 6:40 p.m.

A moment of silence was held for our faithful and diligent Gina Landa, the Board Treasurer. Gina recently passed away and will missed dearly.

Motion was made to approve the minutes of the May 26th, 2020 regular meeting by Hugh Fox and seconded by Loraine. A unanimous approval.

Hugh made the motion to nominate Tim for Treasurer. Loraine seconded, this followed by a unanimous vote.

A motion was made to ratify the purchase of a bug catcher for the snack shack. Motion by Barbara seconded by Becky, approved unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

The donation that had been made of a \$1,000 last season, Hugh suggested a new sign for the park be purchased, Tim decided to follow the recommendation with a motion to do so, and Becky seconded. Everyone approved unanimously.

DIGITAL MOVIE UPDATE:

Hugh reported that the movie is silent, and a videographer is to be hired to add sound. Hugh will look into doing this work. This would probably enhance the quality and could help sell them.

Tim reported that he may have additional footage from the 1967 parade. He is willing to donate it to the project.

MAGAZINE UP

Carrie said there are a total of 30 pages, 3 full page ads and 12 advertisers. Hugh said the articles include one about the late Dr.Lawrence Ferlan, Seita;s Jewlers, Harvest Moon Coffee and Cholates and Covid.

MEMORY TREE UPDATE:

Members of Council and Michael decided we wait until the amphitheatre is completed to make a decision on what to do about allowing the Remembrance Tree to be purchased and installed.

BOO FEST:

The Boo Fest will be changed to "HALLOWEEN DRIVE THRU" event this year due to the pandemic. Carrie will be sending letters to business owners asking them to participate.

If perhaps a child's parent do not drive, they will be permitted to walk up to receive treats.

Becky made a motion to adjourn Hugh seconded. Motion carried.

Next regular is meeting September 30, 2020.